STREET & SEWER COMMITTEE March 24, 2022

MÉMBERS PRESENT

Chairman Wilson Alderman Brown Alderman Olive Alderman Dorchinecz

ALSO PRESENT

Mayor Barry
Mayor Barry
Alderman Budd
Superintendent Mann
Treasurer Miles
HBO Goodall

Dennis Atteberry Tammy Rogers Bill Sleeman Jared Rahar Billie Heberling Tom Fergin

Pat Kretzer
Jeff Waterman

医乳腺 化二氯甲基酚

Chairman Wilson called the meeting to order at 6:20 P.M.

SPRING CLEAN UP DAY

Superintendent Mann would like set the City's Spring Clean-Up day for April 23, 2022. The clean-up will begin at 7:00 a.m. and end at 3:00 p.m. or sooner if dumpsters are full.

Motion by Alderman Wilson and seconded by Alderman Olive to recommend to the City Council to approve. Spring Clean-Up Day for April 23, 2022 from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. or until dumpsters are full. Motion carried 4-0.

HEWITTVILLE LIFT STATIONS AND SEWERS

Dennis Atteberry with CCWRD and Jared Rahar with Taylorville Township spoke to the Committee about taking over the two Lift Stations in Hewittville. This is a subject that has been previously discussed with the City. The Sanitary District does not want to be in the business of taking care of the Lift Stations, and there are some questions as to whether it is CCRWD or Taylorville Township's responsibility to maintain them. It was explained by Mr. Atteberry and Mr. Rahar that both parties would agree to sign off on the Lift Stations if the City takes them over. They are willing to make some improvements and to have inspections done to ensure things are in working order. They would like for the cost of the improvements to be split with CCRWD, Taylorville Township and City of Taylorville with each entity paying one-third of the cost. The Mayor and Aldermen were not in favor of paying any of the costs. Several Aldermen raised questions as to what benefit it would be to the City, also asking why it is so important for them to get rid of the Lift Stations. Aldermen had concerns as to future problems and costs to citizens down the road. Tom Fergin stated that they are just trying to correct something that should have been done a long time ago. He stated that the City takes care of twelve Lift Stations now, so the two smaller ones should be our responsibility as well. Superintendent Mann and Alderman Budd had concerns about maintenance and service plans as well as contracts with Omni Sites. City Engineer Bill Sleeman raised concerns in reference to gravity lines and how things are platted for right of ways and easements. There was more discussion on inspections, and just what the City would require to take the Lift Stations over. It was decided that no action be taken at this time.

PAVEMENT REQUIREMENTS

After some discussion and recommendations by City Engineer Bill Sleeman about the requirements for the pavement, it was decided to forward this item to the Ordinance Committee Meeting on April 21, 2022 for further review.

Motion by Alderman Wilson and seconded by Alderman Olive to forward the pavement requirements to the Ordinance Committee Meeting on April 21, 2022 per recommendations from City Engineer Bill Sleeman. Motion carried 4-0.

PROJECT UPDATE-EAST MAIN CROSS IMPROVEMENTS

City Engineer Bill Sleeman advised that the East Main Cross Improvements Project will be starting on Monday March 28, 2022. It will begin with signage on Monday and tear out beginning on Tuesday. The Ground Breaking Ceremony will be on April 4, 2022 at 10:30 a.m.

APPROVE CHANGE ORDER-EAST MAIN CROSS

There were no updates at this time.

PARTIAL PAY REQUEST FROM TRUMAN L. FLATT AND SONS CO. INC.

There were no updates at this time.

BID RESULTS-CURB & GUTTERING, SIDEWALK REPLACEMENTS, CONCRETE, MOWING, FUEL

Motion by Alderman Olive and seconded by Alderman Wilson to recommend to the City Council to accept the bid from CCI Redi Mix for concrete for Curb and Guttering-SI MIX at \$124.00 per cubic yard < 2 ½ yard delivery \$50.00. Motion carried 4-0.

Motion by Alderman Brown and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to recommend to the City Council to accept the bid from CCI Redi Mix for concrete for Sidewalks-6 bag mix at \$121.00 per cubic yard < 2 ½ yard delivery \$50.00. Motion carried 4-0.

Motion by Alderman Olive and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to recommend to the City Council to accept the bid from R & B Peters for Sidewalk Replacement at a cost of \$4.90 per square foot. Motion carried 4-0.

Motion by Alderman Brown and seconded by Alderman Olive to recommend to the City Council to accept the bid from Phil Tullis Excavating, Inc. for Curb and Guttering at a cost of \$28.85 per linear foot. Motion carried 4-0.

Motion by Alderman Brown and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to recommend to the City Council to accept the bid from Christian County Farmers Supply Co. for Fuel at a cost of \$4.47 for Summer On Road Bio Diesel, \$4.53 for Winter On Road Bio Diesel, \$4.01 for Summer Off Road Bio Diesel, \$4.07 for Winter Off Road Bio Diesel, \$4.07 for W

There were no mowing bids received by the deadline. The Mayor advised he would call City Attorney Romano in regards to a bid that was received after the deadline on how to proceed.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Superintendent Mann provided updates on West Main Cross and the oiling and chipping of Illini Drive. He also advised that the Street Department will be putting flags up on the Square in the next couple weeks. Workers are continuing to fill pot holes and cut trees.

ANY OTHER MATTERS

Alderman Budd inquired as to when the Street Department will be repairing alleyways. Superintendent Mann advised that will be done as soon as it dries up; there is no benefit to do it while it is so wet outside.

Motion by Alderman Brown and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M.

Jeremy Wilson, Chairman Street & Sewer Committee